Town Of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

TOWN HALL/UTILITY OFFICE April 10, 1990

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Ron Lamb with all Councilmembers present and the Clerk Treasurer. Others attending were Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, Bud Ollis, Bill Burkhart, and Jim Harl.

The council approved the minutes of the March 13 meeting with no changes additions or deletions. The council instructed the Clerk Treasurer to respond by drafting a letter to the State Board of Accounts indicating the Town's dissatisification with the S.B.A.'s approach to cash balances/excess levy reduction for 1990.

The Clerk Treasurers' report indicate bank balances to be correct.

The Clerk Treasurer requested approval by the council to appoint a Deputy Clerk Treasurer in order to alleviate increased work load of the Clerk Treasurers' position and as a replacement for the Clerk Treasurer should he/she be incapacitated. The council directed to Clerk Treasurer to search for someone experienced in accounting and management.

Jim Harl stated the pump installed in his area may have a bad transformer since each time the pump comes on lights dim in houses and street lights. The council instructed Gary Getrost to contact P.S.I. to correct the situation.

Janice Gibson advised the council the present comupter lacks capacity and in addition, parts are becoming hard to get, and requested the council give consideration to replacement. The council instructed her to contact computer representatives for a description and demonstration in order for the council to make an informed decision on possible replacement.

Gary stated that in addition to Jim Harls' complaint the pump installed is working properly but there is noise created when the pump goes on. He will check on the possibility of some type of cushion to alleviate this condition.

The council signed an agreement with Highland Natural Gas Co. for franchise rights in the Town of Greenville.

No further business coming before the council Harold Hall motioned for adjournment, seconded by Bob Williams.

Respectfully submitted,

ack Sprigger, Clerk of the Council

Ron lamb, President of the Council